S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 17th March 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr D Gerrard, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk).
Mr Peter Lee from South Wootton Post Office

Mr Gary Herbert, Post Office Senior Stakeholder Manager for the East of England
Apologies: Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 17th February 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Gerrard, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: 

Mr Herbert phoned and asked if he could attend this evenings meeting to discuss the transfer of Post Office facility from South Wootton, Nursery Lane to the Grange Store, Dawnay Avenue. Mr Price said that he was surprised the Parish Council had not been informed and consulted with earlier. Mr Herbert was given a sample of the responses the Parish Council has received regarding the issue so far. Mr Clapham pointed out that the letter received from the Post Office regarding the consultation had a mistake in that, Dawnay Avenue has been quoted as being within the Parish of South Wootton, actually this lies within the Gaywood ward. 

Mr Herbert asked to come and visit the Parish Council so he could explain the programme and what has been done so far, so the Parish Council can make informed responses. He explained the Business is undergoing a modernization and Network transformation, currently there are 11,500 Post Office’s in the UK which were used by 28 million people 7 years ago, now the number has dropped to 20 million. Personal Allowances were removed 6 years ago. Anything the Post Office can offer with the exception of Postal Orders can now be obtained elsewhere, supermarkets etc. The Footfall in our Post Offices has dropped by half in the last 5/6 years. The Post Office need to modernize, invest and re-structure to stop losing money. The move of this branch is part of a three year investment and support programme, the largest in the history of  Post Office Ltd, which will see around 6,000 branches converting to new style branches.  Under the programme sub postmasters have options, they can stay as they are, they can move to the programme of open plan branches, or they can leave the business. Mr Lee has shown his interest to leave the business. Post Office Ltd to accommodate this request has to find an alternative location. The alternative location does not have to remain in South Wootton as long as it falls within the radius set out in the guidelines. Post Office Ltd has stepped back from 200 changes during consultations so far. Business Innovation and Skills (BIS) is a government organization which will oversee all the consultations. Without the approval of (BIS) no moves can take place. Post Office Ltd has been pro-active and with the help of Mr Lee has looked for alternative premises. Asda Supermarket has been written to and has been sent an Application form, but did not respond to the consultation. It was explained that sometimes there is a conflict of interest between Supermarkets and Post Offices, as nowadays they are trying to sell the same financial products. Bodytalk at St Augustines Way was also put forward, unfortunately there was not enough space to accommodate the move and the location was beyond the allowed radius. This only left the Grange Store at Dawnay Avenue, if the move goes ahead the store will be converted to a new style mains Post Office with greater public access, more services with one screened position and the rest of the store open plan. There will be a 50 to 60K financial investment, with the opening hours linked to the opening hours of the shop; full disabled access will be available. The owners have been checked by Post Office Ltd and Business Plans scrutinized to make sure the business is sound and owners capable.  Mr Lee did try to change the existing Post Office into the new style mains Post Office, but it was not big enough. 
If the proposed scheme for the Grange Store does not go ahead, Mr Lee could give three months’ notice to Post Office Ltd and the Nursery Lane Post Office could close, leaving the Village and surrounding areas without a Post Office at all. The nearest would then be Londis at Roseberry Avenue. 

Mr Price thanked Mr Herbert for attending the meeting and asked to be kept informed of the situation as its progresses.

Members of the Planning Committee discussed the comments made at the meeting and were very concerned that if the proposed move to the Grange Stores did not take place and Mr Lee wanted to retire, the Parish could be left with no Post Office facility near to hand at all thus proving worse for residents. It was decided to leave to individuals to make comments and give full support to any alternative individual/premises that may be within the Parish. This was proposed by Mr Gerrard, seconded by Mr Clapham and unanimously agreed. Mrs Cornwell will continue to try and contact Asda Head Office.
(Clerks Note: Mr Herbert has spoken with the consultation team and as the address quoted for the Grange Stores was incorrect on all letters sent out new letters will be issued. The consultation will be extended for 13 days (no of days into the current consultation) and will close at the end of April 2014).

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 14/00269/F – 4 Castle Rising Road
Proposed extension.

Decision – Support the Application

No 14/00282/F – 21 Bracken Road

Extension and conversion of garage to provide additional accommodation.

Decision – Object to the Application on the following grounds:

· As there is not enough space to park in front of the proposed extension, vehciles would protrude onto the public footpath.

· No alternative parking provision has been proposed.

· The planning application does not conform to the requirments set out in the South Wootton Village Design Statement – section 9. Guidelines for development (existing buildings)

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

13/01835/F – 119 Nursery Lane

One Planning Correspondence: Mr Price referred members to the circulated correspondence received from One Planning regarding redevelopment of Land at Nursery Lane, South Wootton (9 acre field). The Planning Committee had several questions to ask Mr Philpot of One planning, which Mrs Cornwell was asked to email to him. It was suggested a meeting should be held in May – Mrs Cornwell will arrange.
(Clerks Note: Mr Philpot is able to attend the Planning meeting on Monday 12th May, 2014)  

Mr Narborough, although absent from the meeting had asked if the Planning Committee would agree to going to the Land Registry to confirm that ‘South Wootton Common’ is privately owned with no public right of access. Members discussed the issue and were happy with the verbal response received from Mr Goddard however, asked for clarification in writing.
8.  To discuss Highways issues:

Speed Limit Signage on Grimston Road/ Edward Benefer Way: Mrs Cornwell had received an email from the Highways Engineer regarding the speed limit signs along Grimston Road. We have been advised that the NCC will not consider making any changes to the size, location or number of mph signs on Grimston Road/Edward Benefer Way. The reason being, there is no accident history, NCC have not been approached by the Police and the signs are considered adequate and conform to requirements. With regards to the speed monitoring equipment, NCC say they do not have any speed monitoring equipment along Grimston Road at present. Mr Gerrard asked for this to be checked.
NEXT MEETING: Monday, 31st March 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

31st March 2014
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